Safety Committee  
August 17, 2023
Members Present

Ray Roberts, B&G

Dan Gregg, B&G

Sara Huggins, Human Resources 
Mike Jurick, Public Safety 

Paul Krajacic, WCCF
Carrie Perrell, Recorder of Deeds

Brandon Halt, B&G 
Tony Mosco, Sheriff’s Department
Michelle Manni, Aging
Guests Present
Mark Campbell – Broker 

Absent
Holly Dames, Planning
Sonja DeGarmo, Human Resources

Dan Harvey, Public Safety 
Joe Zaranec, Children & Youth
Scott Berry, BHDS 
Jesse Barkey, IT
Sean Walters, Judge Neuman’s Office
Patrick Bonner, JPO
Meeting started at: 10:00 A.M.        
Approval of Minutes
· Approval of July Minutes: Paul K. made a motion to approve minutes and Michelle M. seconded the motion; motion carried unanimously. 
Old Business

· CPR classes were held on July 20th and August 1st. There were approximately 20 attendees in each class. 
· In regards to the installation of a crosswalk on Beau Street – The City of Washington has approved removing two parking spots.  
· The Commissioners are sending a letter to the City of Washington asking them to pave the road. 
Safety Suggestions

· No new suggestions. 
Workers’ Compensation 
· Accident reports from the month of July will be discussed at the September meeting.
New Business

· The committee discussed that the AED on the 1st floor of the Crossroads Building will be moved to a more accessible location. 
· The committee discussed an incident in which a car rolled down the grass from the Crossroads parking lot. The tentative plan is to install natural boulders around the parking lot. 
· The committee discussed the positive and negative outcomes of keeping the restroom doors locked in the Crossroads building. Leaving the doors unlocked could prevent accidents, however, the locks were originally put into place to prevent people from using drugs in the bathrooms. 
· The committee discussed adding Narcan kits on each floor of the Crossroads Building. 
· Mark is working with Encova insurance to bring in tick bite prevention training and carpal tunnel prevention training. Ray Adams from Encova insurance will provide more information when it is available. He may also be able to look at work stations to see if preventable measures can be implemented for those who use their hands/wrists continuously. 
· The committee discussed the positive and negative outcomes of County vehicles having fire extinguishers in them.
· There is a risk of the fire extinguishers exploding while the vehicle is in use. 
· The fire extinguishers could put out a fire, however, if employees are not trained on how to properly use them, they could injure themselves. It would be safer for the employee to distance themselves from the fire. 
· The committee recommends that the departments who choose to keep their fire extinguishers in their vehicles should mandate their employees to complete fire extinguisher training. 
· Buildings & Grounds has acquired a new Genie lift. All employees who will potentially be using the lift will attend a training class. This amounts to approximately 30 employees. Three different classes will be offered. 
· Next meeting will take place on September 14th at 10:00.
· Meeting adjourned at 10:18 A.M.
